Fifth Louisiana Levee District

October 14, 2020

The Board of Commissioners for the Fifth Louisiana Levee District met in regular session on Wednesday, October 14, 2020, at the Levee Board Office, 102 Burnside Drive, Tallulah, LA at 9:00 a.m.  President Reynold Minsky called the meeting to order.  Commissioners Hyram Copeland, John David Frith, Clark Hill, James Kelly, Barry Maxwell, and Jack Varner answered roll call.  

Visitors included Dylan McIntosh and Curt Boniol, DOTD; and Linda Watson, Tensas Parish.

After no public comments were made, the Board approved September minutes on a motion by Commissioner Hill, 2nd by Commissioner Frith.
Old Business:


No old business.
New Business:

Commissioners considered a resolution to adopt the Levee District’s 2020 tax millage for East Carroll, Madison, Tensas, and Concordia parishes at 3.80 mills.  After no public comments were offered, the resolution was approved with Commissioners Copeland, Frith, Hill, Minsky, Kelly, Maxwell, and Varner voting “yea”.  
Commissioners considered a resolution to adopt the Levee District’s 2020 acreage tax for East Carroll, Madison, Tensas, and Concordia Parishes at five cents per acre.  Motion passed with Commissioners Copeland, Frith, Hill, Minsky, Kelly, Maxwell, and Varner voting “yea”, No public comments were offered.

Commissioners reviewed and approved claims submitted for September on motion by Commissioner Maxwell 2nd by Commissioner Varner, after hearing no public comments.  Commissioners reviewed financial statements for September.

Audit Report for FY ending June 30, 2020 was not available.  Item will be postponed to the November meeting.
Board accepted bids for purchase of crushed limestone for levee use from October 15, 2020 to October 14, 2021.  After no public comments were offered, Board approved bid from Terral River Service.  Motion was made by Commissioner Varner, 2nd by Commissioner Hill.

Board accepted bids for contract to haul heavy equipment for the period of October 15, 2020 to October 14, 2021.  After no public comments were offered, Board approved bid by BLC Trucking.  Motion was made by Commissioner Varner, 2nd by Commissioner Frith.

Board received no bids for the recreational lease of property known as Swan Lake in East Carroll.  After no public comments were offered, motion was made by Commissioner Frith to re-advertise.  Motion was 2nd by Commissioner Hill.


Board received bids and awarded the contract to Denmon Engineering for the of the mapping and surveying for Levee Enlargement Project grouping referred to as Item 380, 385, and 388-R in Tensas Parish.  Motion was made to accept the lowest bid by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Hill.  No public comments were offered.

Hearing no public comments, the Board approved permit request from Michael Rodrigue to install a ramp on the Mainline Mississippi River Levee in Concordia Parish. Approval was granted on motion by Commissioner Varner, 2nd by Commissioner Hill.  Approval was granted subject to USACE and DOTD approval.


There being no other business to consider, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Commissioner Varner, 2nd by Commissioner Hill.
_______________________




________________________

Reynold Minsky, President




Jason Trichell, Supt. of Oper.

